
Mdmi; Mme E l<i>\m J (iv/air 

LO “ML 
September 26, Z619 was the last time I saw my beautiful then 15 yo daughter. Her 
friends stepmother groomed her to believe she was born in the wrong body. This woman 
is a Portland Maine Prudential Financial Advisor. I am disabled with IIH. The woman 
chose to hire council PortCityLegal to file paperwork to take my only girl. Alfred 
Court Judge Chabot, just gave her away without a whim. Mills nominated him to a 

higher court and then Attorney Houde replaced Chabot as judge and the case went even 
more south. I was to be in charge of her health care decisions, but that stopped 
when RD decided South Berwick was too far to drive to see my daughters DR of 15yrs. 
RD also had a PFA placed on me and my mother as we three were all very close, yet 
she did not place a pfa on my father, both of my parents live in ILLINOIS.. RD did 
not want my boys, just my sweet girl. Before my daughter was taken in 2019, I had a 

full fledge DHHS Jeopardy petition in Biddeford District Court, but Houde and RD 
with her council made it so DHHS had N0 SAY in this matter as ALL 3 of my children 
should have been affected, but again RD DID NOT WANT PUBLIC ATTENTION OR TWO YOUNG 
BOYSE! 
I had so much going on, I was struggling with a DV divorce, foreclosure, and lost 
the clutch on my tC. I was struggling in every aspect. I wasn't allowed to see my 
only daughter graduate HS, not even celebrate her sweet 16.. ALL BECAUSE A 
NDNRELATIVE w0HAN DECIDED T0 STEAL HY DAUGHTER WITH TRANSGENDER LIES THAT D0 NOT 
EQUATE TRUTH!! and then tried DOXXING me with threats of sueing me if I told ANYONE 
what RD had d0ne.. I DID TALK ABOUT MY COLIBRIANNA RUTHANN!! SHE IS MY GIRL, RD 
WASN'T THERE T0 HAIH THE BOOGEYHAN OR THERE WHEN SHE HAD A PSALTER FRACTURE OF HER 
LEFT SHIN.. She missed seeing her 16yo mastiff pit pass away.. I do not wish any of 
rthis debauchery on parents.. Only by the Grace of TMH has my mind been sheltered 
from this atrocity..




